
Logan Band Booster Meeting Minutes
August 1, 2022

Brad and Shelba Roach from Fashion Cleaners stopped by prior to the meeting and 
dropped off pizzas for the members as a thank you for the continued partnership with 
them for dry cleaning.  They immediately left after drop-off and did not stay for the 
meeting. 

Ryan opened the meeting in the Logan-Hocking High School Band Room in regular 
session at 6:36pm

Minutes from the July 11, 2022 meeting were distributed.  Amendments to the minutes 
should read the correct spelling for Michelle Cupp Culbertson, Band Camp Activities 
menu should read macaroni and cheese, and the meeting did not end early due to 
impending rainstorm and tornado sirens.  Sue Addington made a motion to accept the 
minutes as amended.  Seconded by Brenda.  Motion carried.

Lacy Cox gave the treasurer’s report.   There is currently $107,203.51 in the trip 
account and $42,229.13 in the general checking account.  Amanda made a motion to 
accept the treasurer’s report as read.  Seconded by Rick.  Motion carried.

The parent meeting was held on July 27, 2022 in the high school theater.  It went well.  
Lighting seemed to be an issue to see the kids on stage.  The restrooms were closed, 
so coordination needs made for next year to see if a janitor can be on staff for them to 
be opened.  

Ryan stated he has figured out on Square how to offer the discount during third quarter 
football games for the band students that is being graciously offered by the Prideu 
family.  

Lacy reported she has scheduled a meeting with Paul Shaw on August 10th during lunch 
time to inquire about an audit of the band booster records.   

Ryan stated the bylaws will be reviewed later in the year after football season is 
completed.  If anyone is interested in being on the bylaw committee to let an executive 
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officer know.  Brenda stated one thing that should be changed in the bylaws is when 
soliciting money, it shouldn’t be done on letterhead as that is a thing of the past.

Alumni band has 163 participants this year and Matt inquired how to be added.  Brenda 
told him to see her after the meeting because she closed enrollment today and took it 
off the website.  Ryan stated retired uniform overlays will be for sale during that time for 
$20 and autographed overlays will be sold at $50 that will feature Jeff North and Pam 
Price’s signature.  All proceeds will benefit the unform fund.

Ryan reported Brad brought the dry cleaning back.  Vicki to send a thank you note to 
them.

Vicki has been going through a list of prospective sponsors for Fall Festival of the 
Bands to send out sponsorship requests. Ryan is waiting on Minuteman Press for a 
quote on costs to upgrade the program for the event.  Band pictures and business ads 
are to be displayed in color.  Sue mentioned it would also be neat to allow parents, 
friends, family to purchase spots in the program as well.  Having an online portal for 
parents/sponsors would be very well received and may generate more profit if 
advertised electronically.  It was mentioned to also inquire if the school can publish the 
program at a cheaper rate.  

Discussion was made on what restaurant would be used to feed the band during an 
away game on October 7th in Buckeye Valley or October 21st in Zanesville.  A buffet style 
would provide the quickest option and would have more options on types of food. A 
restaurant will be determined later.

Buddy badge pictures will be taken during band camp.  Forms to be distributed during 
camp.  Ryan mentioned students need to know prior to pictures who they are getting 
their pictures taken with.  Shanna reported Chris Fullerton may be able to be on hand to 
assist with buddy badge pictures.

Rick and Vicki will clean visitor side concession stand during band camp week.  Matt 
offered his electrical knowledge and services if any work needs complete/fixed.  Brenda 
stated there are two overhead outlets that need fixed because they blow the breaker 
often in the main concession stand.

Shanna questioned if seamstresses need to bring their own supplies during uniform 
hand out.  Ryan stated it would be nice, however, they do have some supplies on hand.

Rent to Own may donate a laptop for the boosters to raffle off.  Ryan states confirmation 
should be next week.

An order needs placed with Dolly at Ray Klines’ Bandwagon to purchase chin straps, 
silver emblems, etc for uniform hats.  



The band selected the motto “Getting on Our Feet, Marching to the Beat” for 2022-
2023. Band booster officers will select graphic design for shirts.  Root 33 Emporium has 
already offered four designs to choose from.

Rick is still working on the amount of the donation from Ferrell Gas.  He also stated 
Pizza Crossing is donating 20 pizzas for band camp.  Vicki to send thank you notes.

Pam reported a band student recently had a death in their immediately family.  Boosters 
typically donate a throw or flowers.  The family is asking for financial donations in lieu of 
flowers.  Brenda made a motion to provide $50 to the student’s family in lieu of flowers.  
Seconded by Rick.  Motion carried.

April read a thank you note from Emily Stone for her appreciation of the Pepsi 
Scholarship.  The fifth-grade band wrote a thank you note for providing pizza and pop 
for the fifth grand concert.

Corby provided an update on the band trailer.  It is currently in Athens, OH at The Sign 
Shop.  It should be on hand for the Sweet Corn Festival.

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday September 7th, 2022, at 6:30 in the band 
room.

With no further business to discuss, Brenda made a motion at 7:24pm to adjourn the 
meeting.  Seconded by Sue.  Motion carried.


